Dacusville Business Association

September 2009

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

For the past 8 months it has been my pleasure to serve as President of the DBA. I was apprehensive about this job, but can say honestly that I have really enjoyed the opportunity to serve. There are many challenges ahead of us, but none that we as a group, cannot overcome.

I was very excited to see so many new faces at the last meeting. We had a total of 21 folks present. My goal for attendance during this year was 25. We almost made it. I am proud of Larry Martin and appreciate his membership and willingness to speak to our group.

It's that time again when nominations for the 2010 year are to be taken. I encourage each of you to examine your own situation and offer to serve in some capacity. Nominations will be taken at the September 24th meeting and elections will be held during the November meeting.

Let your voice be heard by attending and participating in the Dacusville Business Association. By working together we can make Dacusville a better place to live.

Ronny Hall, President DBA

DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President - Ronny Hall

Vice President - Teresa Handley

Treasurer - Bob Spalding

Secretary - Sylvia Hughes

Board Member at Large - Jim Shelton

NEXT MEETING IS THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 24th AT 7:00PM, AT TATERS-n-BEANS. COME EARLY, EAT SUPPER AND ATTEND THE MEETING. BRING A FRIEND!

September 2009 Meeting

At our regular meeting this month, we will nominate officers for 2010. The meeting will be Thursday, September 24th at Taters-N-Beans at 7:00 PM. If you currently hold an office, and wish to serve one more year, please make it known. Also, it is appropriate to nominate yourself for the office you prefer. Any questions beforehand, please contact Ronny Hall at 306-1407.

This month's speaker will be Dr. Henry Hunt, Superintendent of The School District of Pickens County. He will give us a power point presentation on the current building program, and will discuss the school district in general.

SAVE THE DATE SEPTEMBER 24TH BRING A FRIEND

MINUTES OF JULY 16, 2009 MEETING

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on July 16, 2009 at the Dacusville Lions' Club. Invocation was given by James McCoy-Bruce. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the May 21, 2009 meeting were read and approved. In the absence of Treasurer Bob Spalding, President Hall stated we are in good financial standing with a current balance of \$662.61.

Our speaker was State Senator Larry Martin, who spoke on a wide range of topics, from current governor Mark Sanford, our state lottery, widening of Highway 183, to the stimulus package breakdown.

Old Business: Discussion centered on the completion of the creek signs; possible welcome signs funds from the Rec Association; and ongoing discussions regarding a possible community/recreation center in the current elementary school building once it is vacated.

New Business: David Norton has resigned from the Vice President position and will be replaced by Teresa Handley. David is now on the Advisory Board for Strategic Planning in Pickens County. Jim Shelton is now our Member-At-Large. President Hall announced our November meeting will consist of electing officers for 2010. Discussion followed on the possibility of a booth at Dacusville Farm Days to promote the Dacusville Business Association.

Our next association meeting will be held September 24th. There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes Secretary